
ECONOMIC CRIME BOARD OF THE POLICE COMMITTEE 
Friday, 1 May 2015  

 
Minutes of the meeting of the Economic Crime Board of the Police Committee held 

at Committee Room - 2nd Floor West Wing, Guildhall on Friday, 1 May 2015 at 
11.30 am 

 
Present 
 
Members: 
Simon Duckworth (Chairman) 
Lucy Frew 
Helen Marshall 
Deputy Richard Regan 
 

 
Officers: 
Katie Odling Town Clerk's Department 

James Goodsell Policy Officer 

Stephen Head Commander, Economic Crime 

 
 

1. APOLOGIES  
Apologies for absence were received from Deputy Douglas Barrow, Nick 
Bensted-Smith, Mark Boleat, Henry Pollard and the Commissioner of Police. 
 

2. MEMBERS' DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN 
RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA  
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

3. MINUTES  
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting held on 25 February 2015 be 
approved. 
 

4. NATIONAL LEAD FORCE STRATEGIC DOCUMENTS  
The Board received a report of the Commissioner of Police concerning the 
National Lead Force Strategic Documents. 
 
National Policing Fraud Strategy 
Members were informed that the fraud strategy had been developed with 
considerable consultation with interested parties and the final version 
represented the inputs of the Home Office and NCA among others. National 
Policing Crime Business Area fully endorsed the National Policing Fraud 
Strategy. 
 
Protect Strategy 
Members were informed that the Crime Business Area endorsed the Protect 
strategy which fell out of the overarching fraud strategy. The aim of the strategy 
was to reduce the impact of fraud; reducing the volume of crime, the value of 



the losses incurred and the wider impact on the quality of life for individual 
victims.  
 
The Board requested that further work on the format of the report was needed 
and suggested images should be altered to avoid potential stereotyping.  
 
The Board discussed the effective delivery and implementation of the strategies 
and were informed that this was the responsibility of the Economic Crime 
Portfolio Members. 
 
Members were informed that as part of the ongoing work of the National Police 
Co-ordinators Office (NPCO) for Economic Crime, a formal launch of the new 
strategies for improving the police service response to fraud and reducing the 
impact on fraud victims would take place in June 2015.  
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 

5. NATIONAL LEAD FORCE UPDATE  
The Board received a report of the Commissioner of Police which provided an 
update on the National Lead Force. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 

6. NATIONAL LEAD FORCE: FOURTH  QUARTER AND END OF YEAR 
PERFORMANCE REPORT  
The Board considered a report of the Commissioner of Police which provided 
the fourth quarter and end of year performance figures for the City of London 
Police as the National Lead Force. 
 
KPA 3 – Enforcing and disrupting economic crime at the local, regional 
and national levels. The Board were mindful that the performance of the 
operational aspects was ‘amber’ and therefore being monitored and action 
taken where required.  A more detailed report on these indicators would be 
provided to the next meeting. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 

7. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE 
COMMITTEE  
There were no questions. 
 

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT  
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

9. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC  
RESOLVED - That under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, 
the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on 
the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
defined in Part I of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act. 
 



10. NON PUBLIC MINUTES  
RESOLVED – That the non-public minutes of the meeting held on 25 February 
2015 be approved. 
 

11. NON-PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF 
THE COMMITTEE  
There were no questions. 
 

12. ANY OTHER NON-PUBLIC  BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN 
CONSIDERS URGENT  
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

 
 
The meeting ended at 12.45 pm 
 
 
 

 

Chairman 
 
 
 
Contact Officer: Katie Odling 
 tel. no.: 020 7332 3414 
katie.odling@cityoflondon.gov.uk 
 


